BELL TOWER COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION

MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING:  MINUTES

TUESDAY 28 OCTOBER 2014

Attendees:  David Neale (Chairman) 

Jonathan Dart (Vice Chairman)

Rod Plinston (Secretary)

Barbara Kendall 

Rose Brannigan (Minutes)

Guests:
Paul Fadden, Martin Treasure – Cardiff Road Residents

Apologies:   Sandie Gill, Steve Bale, Pat Short, Justine McMinn (E P Collier School)

Train depot update
(It was agreed that this would be discussed first)

Residents from Cardiff Road will be invited to attend the meeting at the Civic Centre with the staff from the Environmental Health Department and the three Abbey Ward councillors to discuss issues of noise, pollution and vibration from the new train depot.  It is expected that railway representatives will attend too.  Likely date for this meeting is late November.  Residents are advised to obtain as much evidence as possible before attending this meeting and to keep diary sheets relating to the noise and pollution.

Minutes: Minutes of the last meeting were approved.

Matters Arising: none.

Community First update


David is trying to get the contact details of the new manager at Raglan Housing to discuss getting permission to erect the noticeboard by the side of Monmouth Court.  The other option may be to approach Drews Ironmongers to find out if a noticeboard could be fixed to their fence.  The money needs to be spent on this project by March 2014.
Reading Neighbourhood Network

Forthcoming event:  Neighbourhood Conference to be held on Wednesday 29 October 2014 at the Town Hall.  No limit on attendees but groups will be limited to two votes.
Council matters


No planning applications in the neighbourhood.  There was an EVA on 23 October but this was mostly outside the Bell Tower area.
RVA

In the next newsletter an article needs to put in asking people what type of events they would like to attend in the neighbourhood.

Finance report
Nothing to report.   

Membership report

72 members at present, 4 more than last month.

Neighbourhood News

Railway update

School history (Steve's article)


Quiz review

The copy deadline for the next issue is 15 November.  Barbara will remind the Crowne Plaza of the deadline for advertising.
Events

The recent quiz held at the Crowne Plaza on 17 October was very enjoyable.  25 tickets were sold for this event and it made a small profit of £10 (this was helped by the winners giving £45 of their prize money back).  A big thank you to Barbara for organising this event.
AOB


Christmas meal to be organised amongst the committee members.  Unfortunately the Crowne Plaza is no longer offering its buffet.

Future Date of Committee Meeting:

Tuesday 25 November 2014, New Hope Community Centre at 7.30 pm.

